Minutes of the LRRHAA Committee meeting held at 7.30pm on Tuesday 15th September 2015

Those in Attendance

Colin Sharp




Chair (and acting Secretary)
Phil Hart




Vice Chair

Ian Matten




President and Trustee
David Penwarden



Trustee
Colin Cavey




Committee Member
 

Nick Van Hear



Committee member

Terry Pike




Committee member

Pearl Bevan




Committee member

Mr Khimding




Nepalese representative

Arnold Harpin



Treasurer

1. Apologies were received from Andrew Benfield (Trustee).  The Chair reported to the Committee that the Bill Whaley had resigned as Secretary after the last meeting.  The Committee thanked him for all his work in sorting out the membership lists and managing the monitoring team, both of which had needed much effort to achieve.
2. Before agreeing the minutes of the meeting of 18th August, the Chair informed the Committee that he had received a proposed amendment to paragraph 8 about the Shop.  This was amendment was read, taken and the minutes as amended were agreed.
3. Matters Arising

a. Fencing.  The grant application has been made for fencing to fill the gap by the Wild Life Area has been approved by OCC who have also agreed to install the fence unit. 

b. Issue of Membership Folder to new members.  Terry Pike produced a 

    completed folder for approval and the Committee thanked him for his       
    efforts.  It was agreed that the Chair and Lettings Secretary would review 
    the contents and Phil Hart’s offer of printing was gratefully received. 

c.  The Chair reported that he had been unable to find a plumber to mend the 
toilet on a pro bono basis and that the Association would have to pay for the 
work.
4. Update from Lettings Secretary – There are 4 half plots vacant, with, perhaps, some more to come once the rent demands are issued,  and about 7 people on the waiting list.
5. Update from Treasurer. – Arnold Harpin presented the accounts and confirmed that he would be closing the books for the end of ther financial year the following day.  He cautioned that although the bank balance was £5,600, members had to be aware that £1600 of this was held for key deposits and a further £1,200 for the bequest. There was also an outstanding water bill in the offing of around £500, so in fact the uncommitted surplus was about £2,500.  Currently the day to day running costs left a usable balance of about £190 per year.  

6. 2016 rent.  The Committee discussed at some length whether or not a rent increase payable in September 2016 should be proposed at the AGM.  The Treasurer pointed out the actual useable money in the bank was £2,500 and that annual income only barely exceeded annual expenditure with a balance creditor of about £190 and this would likely reduce over the next Financial Year because of a rise in costs.  An extra £1 per member would generate about £125.  Phil Hart pointed out that there was no strategy for putting money by for the replacement of capital items like the tractor, mower and strimmers and that these would need replacement in the future.   While it would be prudent to put aside £250 a year for this, the committee accepted that with the existing overheads, income and expenditure this was not possible on the current rent.  The Committee agreed that in future all non-regular or targeted income such as donations and money raised from raffles should be put towards capital replacement projects.  Colin Cavey commented that several members felt that there needn’t be a rent rise as there was adequate money in the bank to cover the increase in costs.   In view of these issues, the Chair offered to produce a short note for discussion at the next meeting.
7. Working Parties.  The next working parties are on 20 September and 18 October.  The main requirement for 20 September was to finish the plot markers, burn the two piles of cuttings and start trimming back the hedge by Plot 98 and downwards towards the cross lane.
8. Summer Party.  The Committee thanked pearl for her efforts in arranging the Summer Party which had been a great success.  Once costs had been met, the raffle had produced about £40 which would go into the capital replacement fund. and 2015 Allotment Competition .

9. Brewster Cup.  Ian Matten offered to amend the OCC individual plot prize requirements to make them more achievable and relevant to the membership for the 2016 competition.  The revised criteria would be announced at the AGM to allow members to plan their plots should they wish to take part.  
10. Water catchment for wildlife area .  Phil Hart offered to explore a solutioin to using rain water to top up the pond.

11. AOB.

     

a. Shop accounts. Phil Hart confirmed that there was now an agreed current     
valuation of the shop stock. Due to holidays figures for the shop bank account 
balance and sales hadn’t been obtained so the amount the shop had made 
since Jon took over wasn’t available.  The shop figures confirm that the figure 
of around £450 in the association accounts tallies with the shop accounts. the 
shop’s liability to the Association  would be cleared if this was paid and the 
shop would then be able to trade fully  independently.  He would discuss this 
with the Voluntary Shop Manager.

 


b. OCC Allotment Competition Judging.  The Chair reported this appeared to 
have gone well.


c. The lock.  The Chair reported that he would ask BMA Varsity to come out 
to look at the lock again as it is still not operating correctly.
12.  The next meeting will be on Tuesday 29 September at 7.30 pm to discuss the AGM agenda and timetable and rent rise proposals.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.15 pm


